
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Preesall Fleetwood’s Charity School 
Spring Term 

 
Friday 19th March 2021 

 
2 Timothy 1:7 For the Spirit God gave us does not make us timid, but gives us power, 
love, and self-discipline. 

Next week is the final week of term and we have quite a busy week. 

Monday 22nd March –  Spelling Challenge 

Pupils will be tested on the spellings they have been learning and then awarded a certificate 

depending on how many words they spelt correctly. They will be able to collect their sponsor 

money in the Easter holidays. I have attached the form to the end of this newsletter again. 

Thursday 25th March – Easter Service 

Father Andy Shaw will deliver our Easter Service over Zoom at 9:45 am. If you wish to join, the 

link will be posted on Class Dojo. 

Easter Bingo – Friday 26th March 

The classes will take part in a Zoom Easter Bingo game. Thank you to those of you who have 

donated Easter Eggs – if anyone else is willing to donate, please send one in by Monday. We now 

could do with some smaller eggs – packs of Mini Eggs or Cadbury’s Cream Eggs. 

Friday 26th March 

School will close early and there will be no After School Club. 

If you usually collect your child/children at 3 pm – collect at 1:30 pm. 

If you usually collect your child/children at 3:15 pm – collect at 1:45 pm. 

If you usually collect your child/children at 3:30 pm – collect at 2:00 pm. 

Easter Activities 

We have 2 activities for the holiday – firstly an Easter Trail around Preesall and Knott-End. Your 

child will bring home the instructions next week – we will also send home extra copies for you to 

give any families who you know or live near you. We also have a fund-raising quiz – completed 

entries should be returned to school with £2. If anyone would be happy to take some copies to 

deliver to people who live near you, please get in touch. Prize winners will be announced after the 

holiday. 

 
 

 

https://www.crosswalk.com/family/career/3-ways-self-discipline-is-the-key-to-unlocking-god-s-will.html


 

 

 

We have had a competition in school linked to the Easter Trail and pupils have been designing 

‘Easter Eggs’ linked to the Easter Story.  

Our winners are; Gabby – Elm, William – Maple, Lilly – Willow, Kieran – Maple, Maizie – Elm, 

Lucy – Elm, Edie – Oak, Joey – Elm, Alfred – Ash, Immy – Elm, Cole – Willow and Kyle – Oak 

Summer Term 

School will reopen on Monday 12th April. We will still be operating the same staggered start and 

finish times and classes will remain in separate bubbles. 

After-School Club 

From Monday 12th April, After-School Club hours will be extended to 5:30 pm (Monday-Thursday). 

If you need care up to 6:00 pm this can be arranged by pre-booking on Parent Pay. Friday will 

remain a short session to 4:30 pm. Ideally sessions need to be booked at least 2 days in advance 

to enable us to plan staffing. 

Cost: 3:30-4:30 pm - £4  3:30-5:30 pm - £6  3:30-6:00 pm - £7 

Pre-School pupils can get free Breakfast and After School Care. 

A timetable of activities and themed nights will be sent home next week. 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 

We are widening the range of clubs available for pupils after school. Some of these need to be 

kept to class bubbles at the moment but outdoor clubs can be more flexible. Please see the 

timetable for information – it will be sent out next week. More activities will be added. We will also 

be continuing with Maths intervention on Thursdays. (Wednesday for Maple Class). 

Dance School Classes 

Dance classes with Miss Gemma will continue in class bubbles next half-term. After that we are 

hoping to be able to mix groups and offer a wider range of dance genres. The cost will be £2 per 

class or £14 for 7 weeks starting week beginning 12th April – this can be paid on Parent Pay (See 

timetable next week for class times). 

Choreography Competition 

Many of our pupils have been dancing for a while now and we would like to see their skills. Over 

the holiday we would like to invite them to choreograph a short routine to a piece of music of their 

choice. The routine should be about one minute long. They also need to think about their outfit! 

Please video the routine and email it to Miss Gemma by Friday 16th April. 

(gcocker@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk) 

The winner will get a free private lesson with Miss Gemma and free dance classes next half-term 

and there will be 2 runners-up who will get half price dance classes next half-term. 

 

mailto:gcocker@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk


 

 

Forest School 

Next half-term, Oak Class will have Forest School sessions each Friday. They may come to 

school in appropriate outdoor clothing and they will need wellies or old trainers and a waterproof 

coat. We need volunteers to help with our forest sessions and gardening club – please get in 

touch if you would like to be involved. 

Stay and Play 

We are delighted that we can resume our Stay and Play sessions with a fresh new look from 

Thursday 29th April. The sessions will be 9:30-11:00 am and open to anyone locally who has a 

baby or toddler. Places will need to be booked in advance as there will be a limit of 15 adults. 

Please tell your friends or anyone you know who has young children. 

Red nose day 

Thank you for all of the donations for non-uniform day - we have raised £130.50 for Red nose Day. 

Donations are to be made on ParentPay. Thank you again. 

Communication 

Please contact the office if you need to let us know about anything within that school day. 

Unfortunately, teachers and support staff don’t always get chance to check emails and dojo 

throughout the day, so important information can often be missed. Contact Mrs Adams instead 

and she can pass a message on - bursar@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk or 01253 810324 

Also, all absence is to be reported before 9am via the telephone. There is an option to leave a 

message which is the quickest way to let us know if someone isn’t coming in. 

Video update 

The first of our marketing videos was recorded yesterday; we are extremely excited to see the 

edited version. All the pupils involved represented the school incredibly well, and they seemed to 

enjoy themselves in the process! Keep an eye on our Facebook page for the video and please 

share it so more people get to see our fabulous school and pupils. 

Lunch choices 

Please all use the link (below) to complete lunch choices for all pupils. Don’t forget that it is Easter 

Lunch on Wednesday this week! 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1VQYhA9GqU-9nBIt3Wmr-

KBJGJEuQEpGigS52gqhUMJUN1g4Mk9PWElEVlkzRkJKQjEwRVBUSDI4SC4u  

 

 

mailto:bursar@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1VQYhA9GqU-9nBIt3Wmr-KBJGJEuQEpGigS52gqhUMJUN1g4Mk9PWElEVlkzRkJKQjEwRVBUSDI4SC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1VQYhA9GqU-9nBIt3Wmr-KBJGJEuQEpGigS52gqhUMJUN1g4Mk9PWElEVlkzRkJKQjEwRVBUSDI4SC4u


 

 



 

 

Pupil awards week ending Friday 19th March 2021 

 Ash Oak Willow Maple Elm 

Star of the 
week 

 
Clara for super effort in 
all activities this week! 

 
Benji – Fantastic effort in 
Writing 

 
Harley - for always being 
kind, polite and having a 
lovely smile 
 

 
William D sharing his 
incredible Science 
knowledge 

 
Mae Weaver - For working 
hard in our maths group 
after school 

Brave  
Autumn for being willing 
to ask for help when she 
needs it during tricky 
situations! 
 

 
Hallie – For doing the 
dance for the video. 

 
Poppy - for trying hard to 
learn new things. 

 
Ashton D for confiding in 
adults when he is finding 
situations difficult 

 
Charlie - For being brave and 
sharing lots of great ideas in 
healthy heads  

Kind  
Tilly for caring for others 
in the class. 

 
Miah – For always being 
there for others in Oak 
Class. 
 

 
Josh - for being polite and 
offering to go in nets at 
break 

 
Katie S for always thinking 
of others 

 
Mia Parkin - For always 
offering to help around the 
classroom 

Respectful Rory for listening to other 
members of the class. 

Edie – For always saying 
please and thank you and 
always listening to others. 

Luke - for always waiting 
patiently with his hand up to 
speak 
 

Lily F for always being 
ready to learn. 

Adam Eastwood - For having 
great manners in the 
classroom  

Dance Scarlett ( Pre-school ) -
Amazing first week.  

Rona - Super smile and 
enthusiasm. 
 

Lily - for her perseverance. Mia - Great first week Charlie - For his awesome 
attitude 

Class dojo 
winner  

Isla  Jacob   Katie B Maizie 

Well done 
award 

George- super team work 
in science 
Isla- Great effort in 
reading.  
Harry- super bubble 
popping in Maths on 
Purple Mash! 

  Ava – for her careful 
drawing skills 
 

Toby Whiteside - For getting 
involved in PE and trying his 
hardest throughout 



 

 
 

 

After School club ~ The Woodland Den 

 
Plans for the After School Club sessions from now until we break up for the Easter Holidays.  Please 
note numbers are limited to 15 due to the need for social distancing – there are still places available. 
 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

w/c 22/03/21 Board Games Pom Pom Making Outdoor Games Onesie night & Picnic 
CLOSED (school finish 

1:30-2pm) 

 

Please note the outdoor games is weather permitting and if needed we will improvise and play inside games 

with them. 



 

 
 

     

                                         

Sponsored Spell Form 

Name:(participant)_________________________ Class:_______________ 

 

  

Name (sponsor) Contact Details 
Amount 

per word 
Total Paid 

  

 

   

  

 

   

  

 

   

  

 

   

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    

 

 

    


